Dear Friends, September 2025

We thank God for you! It's hard to believe it's September. They say time seems to go faster as we age, and it certainly feels like it's true. :)

Over Labor Day weekend, Goran was able to participate in the Srbijada, a big soccer tournament in which Serbian teams from



all over the US and Canada come to play, eat Serbian



food, buy merch, listen to music, and enjoy time together. Thankfully, Goran's knees held up and he was able to play several games and continue to build relationships with old friends as well as meet new ones.

We would love your prayers for two trips ahead in October:

Goran will meet with European Ambassadors leaders in **Slovakia** to discuss ministry opportunities and future plans and to visit several ministry partners. Please pray for safety as he travels and for wisdom and unity as meetings unfold.

A few days after his return from Europe he heads to **Chile** to lead a 4-day training in Santiago. After that he plans to visit ministry partners in the city of Temuco where over the last few years a strong





bond has been built with the Mapuche people. We ask you to pray for strength and for God to use his time there to encourage and equip believers in soccer ministry.

Our goal continues to be seeking to equip others in sharing the good news of reconciliation with God through Jesus Christ, working with local churches, and using soccer as a bridge to people who might not otherwise hear about him. Please pray that Ambassadors ministries around the world will bear fruit in seeing unbelievers come to know the God who made them and invites them into relationship with him.

Thank you for being our partners, for praying for us, and for blessing us with your friendship and support. We love you!